Minutes for WAC Committee Meeting 

March 2, 2007 

SO 105 Conference Room; 10:00 a.m. – Noon

Present: Anne Bosworth, Donna Chamely-Wiik, Jeff Galin, Michele Hawkins, Marina Karides, Dan Murtaugh, Deborah Raines, Ellen Ryan., Allen Smith, Christian Weisser (via Skype) 
NEXT WAC COMMITTEE MEETING: 
Friday, March 30, 2007; SO 105; 10:00 a.m. - Noon
I. Update on Honors College 
Christian Weisser joined us via Skype and gave the Committee an update on the Honors College efforts to create a WAC program.  He will be facilitating an open meeting about WAC this afternoon.  They will be talking through about the College’s tradition as a stand alone curriculum, as several faculty are concerned about maintaining autonomy and control over the curriculum.  The Committee agreed that this is a legitimate issue and Jeff offered that the goal of this project should help to foster curricular control and responsibility at the Honors College.  The success of the WAC program there will depend on having a thriving, autonomous Committee in Jupiter.  Jeff Galin would serve as an ex-officio member of the Honors College WAC Committee, and Christian Weisser would serve as an ex officio member of the current FAU WAC Committee.
Christian also posed the issue of the 1 credit, writing-intensive courses that have typically served as writing support courses for the senior thesis required by the Honors College.  Christian asked the Committee to consider whether or not these courses should be converted to Gordon Rule/WAC courses, but after subsequent discussion with Elissa Rudolph in the Registrar’s office and review of documents from the State Board of Governors, it appears that 1 credit courses would have to be approved through a special exemption process that  isn’t likely to make sense for the Honors College faculty.
Finally, Christian raised the issue of WAC training for adjunct instructors.  The Committee was generally agreed that while adjunct faculty require training if they are to teach WAC courses, we cannot reasonably expect that training to occur at the last minute.  The Committee decided that all faculty should be allowed to teach a course for a single term without training, and that WAC training would be required before the faculty member could teach a WAC course in subsequent semesters.  Christian didn’t think that there would be many objections since the number of adjunct faculty is fairly small.  Jeff also reminded that there would be a $100 stipend available to make the training somewhat more appealing.
II. Update on WAC Seminar schedule 
The WAC seminar schedule for the remainder of the school year is very busy. Jeff and Anne will be delivering seminars and workshops with faculty from English, History, and Social Work before the semester is over.  The Summer Curriculum Development Workshop will be held May 9th – May 11th, and there will probably be a workshop for faculty in Philosophy and Nursing before the fall 2007 semester begins.  We’re receiving requests for workshops several times a month and still need to plan events with Communications and the Languages, Linguistics, & Comparative Literatures Departments.  This increased level of training commitments and interest in the program suggests that we are in Phase III of our WAC program development.  Once the bulk of these training seminars occurs, we will likely be entering Phase IV—the sustainability phase of the program.
III. Freshman Reading Initiative

Debbie Raines gave a brief report on the freshman reading program that is being initiated soon.  At the beginning of the fall 2007 term, all in-coming freshmen will be encouraged to read The Orchid Thief by Susan Orlean and then participate in Blackboard discussion groups facilitated by specially trained junior and senior level students.  The University is hoping that this program will foster increased retention and intellectual connectivity among students.  The program may also help students begin developing their reading and communication skills as they become acculturated to discussing scholarly ideas in a relatively safe academic setting.  This discussion evoked the Committee’s continued concerns for faculty development.  Jeff told the Committee that he has proposed a meeting with Mary Ann Gosser, Interim Dean of Undergraduate Studies.  We need to find money for faculty development from CTESS.
IV. Discussion of IRB for WAC assessment – As the discussion turned to a review of the IRB application, Dan Murtaugh and Michele Hawkins suggested that an IRB may not actually be needed for collecting student papers.   Dan suggested that writing done in the classroom is not something personal between the student and the teacher.  At a teaching hospital, for example, patients are told that their treatment may be used in teaching medical students and research studies.  Likewise, our students should be made to understand that the University is a teaching enterprise where the work students submit can be used by faculty for things like program evaluation and development.  Michele agreed saying that we should ask for an exemption because we are doing programmatic evaluation and research.  After this discussion, a handful of minor edits were suggested and we moved on to the Student Consent Form and Self-Efficacy Survey.  It was agreed that we would change the section on revision to a list of questions.  Anne and Jeff will revise this section and send it out to the Committee for review.
V. Review Explanation document for WAC criteria for 1102 substitute courses – Several minor revisions were also suggested for the 1102 Criteria Explanation document.  Jeff and Anne will continue working on this document along with the explanation of the 2000-4000 level criteria.  We will send these documents out for Committee Review as soon as possible.
